Minutes of NC 508 (Sustainable Solutions to Problems Affecting Honey Bee Health) Annual Meeting

January 10, 2008

DoubleTree Hotel, Sacramento, California

Submitted by Mike Hood, Secretary - NC 508 

Attendance:  See attendance roster at end of minutes.

The meeting began at 5:45 PM with a welcome by Chair Greg Hunt.  He introduced special guests Bruce McPheron and Rick Meyer.  Chair Hunt followed with a discussion on how NC 508 was formed and gave a history of the project. 

Chair Hunt followed with a discussion on how NC 508 members were responding to an RFP for a USDA CAPS $4m multi-regional project. A proposal planning meeting was held at Purdue University on 24-25 October 2007 and white papers for proposal objectives were assigned to various members including:

1. Regional specific treatment thresholds for pests.

2. Beekeeping best management practices.

3. Biotic threats to honey bees.

4. Toxic residues.

5.  Issues of environmental concern.

6. eXtension community practices.

7. Breeding for resistance. 

 Bruce McPheron, Experiment Station Director and national AES chair, Penn State University, reviewed how the Federal Government in last year’s (2007) budget set aside 25% of Hatch Funds to be awarded to regional groups such as NC 508. This would involve funding a 2-year rapid response team to address critical needs in agriculture. All interested parties may submit a proposal. A multi-state committee made up of representatives from the 21 Land Grant Systems in the US was formed to issue the RFP and to review proposals. The committee will meet again in 2009.

Keith Delaplane gave a report of white papers for our CAP research proposal and the impending deadlines that need to met within the next few weeks. Some team leaders need to get busy and get their portion completed including budget information. He noted:

· Special CAPS program addresses emerging issues – big ticket crisis.

· Special CAPS program was set up as a result of the published NAS NRC “Committee on the Status of Pollinators in North America.”
· CCD made headlines – this gives us an opportunity to make a difference.

· CAPS program must be national in focus to address research and extension initiatives with deliverables. 
· Our CAPS writing group has met twice.
· Proposal deadline is 14 February 2008.
· 15-16% of our proposed budget will be lumped into a contingency fund to solicit proposals for priority areas that are identified during the project.
· Along with our CAPS proposal, there are three 3 other groups who will submit proposals. 
· We need to meet annually to compare results and make further plans. 
Chair Hunt noted there was a deadline coming up in 2008 for the next NC 508 5-year proposal.

Chair Hunt concluded the meeting with elections for 2008. Mike Hood (Clemson University), the current secretary, will move to the Chair position and Marion Ellis (University of Nebraska) was elected to fill the secretary position.

The next NC 508 meeting will be held in Gainesville, Florida in February 2009. This will be the same location and time for the 2009 American Bee Research Conference and the meetings of the American Association of Professional Apiculturists and Apiary Inspectors of America.

The meeting ended at 6:45 PM.

NC 508 Meeting Attendance Roster – 10 January 2008:

Greg Hunt, Purdue University

Jeff Harris, USDA, Baton Rouge

Jose Villa, USDA, Baton Rouge

Marla Spivak, University  of Minnesota

Kirk Visscher, University of California, Riverside

Marion Ellis, University of Nebraska

Nancy Ostiguy, Penn State University

Tom Webster, Kentucky State University

Keith Delaplane, University of Georgia

Mike Hood, Clemson University

Maryann Frazier, Penn State University

Zachary Huang, Michigan State University

Malcolm Sanford, University of Florida (retired)

Nick Calderone, Cornell University

Steve Sheppard, Washington State University

Bruce McPheron, Penn State University, National Chair Experiment Station Directors

Rick Meyer, USDA CSREES 

End

